## SPECIAL SERVICE OFFICE

FORT LEAVENWORTH, KANSAS

POST LIBRARY POST SCHOOLS POST THEATER
POST ATHLETICS

19 October 1943

Dr. Forrest C. Allen
Director of Physical Education
University Of Kansas
Lawrence, Kansas

Dear Dr. Allen;

Received your letter of 16 October and will be glad to play the University Of Kansas on Tuesday, 7 December. As you stated we will then discuss our date for our second meeting.

It is understood that each team will pay its own expenses.

Sincerely yours,

Captain, F. A.,

Chief, Special Service Branch